
 

 

 

 
April 29, 2024 

Sgt. Jeff Sutherland 
Detachment Commander 
Evansburg, Alberta 

Dear Mr. Dyck, 
 

Please find the quarterly Community Policing Report attached that covers the January 1st to 
March 31st, 2024 reporting period. The attached report serves to provide a quarterly snapshot of 
the human resources, financial data and crime statistics for the Evansburg.   
 

I would also like to introduce you to Deputy Commissioner Rob Hill, the new Commanding Officer 
of the Alberta RCMP. Deputy Commissioner Hill has had a diverse and wide-ranging RCMP career, 
spanning from the Prairies to the Arctic, with positions along the way that have included Drugs 
Section in Winnipeg and as the former Detachment Commander of Stony Plain (now 
amalgamated in to Parkland). With public safety as the beacon guiding our operations, Deputy 
Commissioner Hill is focussed on community engagement; Reconciliation; employee wellness; 
and recruiting new police officers and retention. Deputy Commissioner Hill is proud to lead your 
Alberta RCMP and looks forward to meeting you in the future.  

 
Your ongoing engagement and the feedback you provide guides our Detachment team, and 
supports the reinforcement of your policing priorities. I always remain available to discuss your 
community-identified policing priorities and/or any ideas you may have that will enhance our 
service delivery to address the priorities that are important to you. As the Chief of Police for your 
community, I invite you to contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sgt. Jeff Sutherland 
Detachment Commander 
Evansburg 


